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Upcoming Events: 

 
• Mar 9-10: 25E Spring 

Convention – Nashville 
 

• Mar 13: Chandler 
Diabetic Awareness 

 

• Apr 3: FL-WB Program- 
Diabetes Program 

 

• Apr 7-8: Indiana Lions 
Leadership Institute - 
Plainfield 

 

• Apr 26-29: MD25 State 
Convention - Muncie 

 
 

See more details at our 
Website under Calendar 
 

www.lions25e.org 
 

Upcoming  

Official Visits: 

                                                               

• Mar 6: Lynnville 
 

• Apr 12: 
Campbellsburg 

 

• Apr 23: New Albany 
 
 

See more details at our 
Website under Calendar 

 

www.lions25e.org 

District 25E 
Southwest Indiana Lions 

 

 March 2018 Newsletter 
Volume 9 Issue 9 

Serving 22 Counties! 

Governor’s Corner  
 Hello Lions 

 
During my time as District Governor I have tried to stress that the district is 
here to support the clubs and not the clubs for the district.  With that thought  
in mind, I want to approach an unpopular subject – dropping members.  I want to discuss various 
types of members several of our clubs have and my suggestion of whether to keep said member 
or to discontinue their membership.  With this thought in mind, please take a good look at the 
club’s current membership in an upcoming meeting. 
 
Do you have members you rarely or never see at a meeting or function and they are not 
paying their dues?  If so, please make a point of looking them up and meeting them to find out 
why they have stopped coming to meetings and functions. 
 
Did they lose interest in Lions?  If they have lost interest In the club, and do not want to continue 
as a Lion, it is time to drop them as a member.  It is not helping the club by carrying an inactive 
member who is not contributing to the club. 
 
Did something happen at a club meeting or function to alienate or offend the member?  If so, it is 
important to find out what happened and work to resolve the issue.  If resolution is addressed, the 
club can take steps to prevent future issues, and the club may be able to get the Lion to become 
more active again.  The Lion may want to be involved but not with this club.  Maybe there is 
another nearby club to transfer to.  This will allow the member to continue serving and reduce an 
inactive member from membership rolls. 
 
Did the person not fit in with some members or with the club itself?  Sometimes this just happens 
and helping them find a different club is better than losing a volunteer willing to serve. 
 
Do you have members that happily pay their dues but never attend meetings or functions?  
Try to meet with these individuals and find out why they are unable to participate in meeting and 
functions.  Sometimes, it is as simple as they forgot about it.  I know I have forgotten about a 
meeting or a function in the past.  It happens.  The club can start sending out reminder emails, 
phone calls, and/or text messages.  Hopefully this helps non-participation. 
 
Sometimes the member just has too much on their plates.  My recommendation for these 
members is to keep them in the information loop.  If they have a free moment, they may attend. I 
would not drop these members.  Non-attendance is no longer a good reason to drop a member. 
 
Do you have members that gladly pay their dues and work most or all functions, but do not 
attend meetings?  Sometimes members have to work at meeting times.  If they are working, I 
would mark them as working on the attendance sheet and count that as attending the meeting.  
Lions is a volunteer organization and most of us need to earn money for us to be able to serve our 
communities.  Keeping them informed of what is going on by, sending agenda items ahead of 
time, encouraging them to send in comments, concerns, and suggestions or moving an occasional 
meeting date/time are ways to offer more participation opportunities.   
 
Do you have members that just don’t like to attend meetings?  Again someone should meet 
with them to find out if there is something specific about the meetings that they don’t like.  Are they 
too long?  Boring?  Disorganized?  Whatever the issue, bring this back to the club and try to make 
changes.  Let the member know about the improvements and invite them to try participating.  
Continue to keep them informed of what is going on.    (continues on page 7) 
 
 

http://www.lions25e.org/
http://www.lions25e.org/
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                                  LOOKING FORWARD 

 
Having just returned from the last training before the International  
Convention, I feel energized to serve our clubs.  The emphasis  
was on Goals and dovetailing with LCI objectives for the coming year. Service is at 
the forefront along with Membership, Leadership and LCIF.  Service is what we are 
about, membership is required to serve our communities, leadership is required to 
organize our efforts and point us to the future and LCIF is required for financial 
assistance for disaster and large projects our clubs cannot handle on their own. 
 
LCI has been changing to take advantage of the digital technology so the tools 
available today are more numerous and improved.  However, for the tools to be 
effective we must use them.  Navigating the LCI website can be daunting so use the 
eBooks for officers to find the topics you want to find.  It takes some getting used to, 
but far better than the search box or menu items.  I have trouble finding the correct 
term the website has chosen for each topic. 
 
Some changes have already been made in our Cabinet Meetings and training 
content.  Next year will be a continuation of this trend in an effort to make Cabinet 
Meetings more informative, efficient, enjoyable and attractive to all members of our 
district.  I for one don’t change easily.  However, I like productive change.  All 
positions in our clubs are important and have a useful function if our clubs are large 
enough to take advantage of it.  Growth is important for more than one reason.  
Certainly, we must be aware and respond to attrition, but we must also keep in mind 
that communities change with time just as their needs of our communities change.  
We must keep up with these changes by bringing service minded members into our 
clubs to get new ideas and a fresh feel for our changing social environment. 
 
Leadership is critical well.  Our district organization is made up of members like YOU.  
They come from your clubs and have specific functions to make the district function 
reasonably well.  If you are disappointed in the way the district is run, engage and 
change the weaknesses.  How do you engage?  Get involved with your club 
leadership and assist in decisions at your club level.  Nothing, this side of God’s 
heaven is perfect, so NEVER GIVE UP.  Be involved with district functions. Then get 
involved in a district office.  YOU CAN make a difference!  Your vote counts.  We are 
unlike any other organization.  We are only as good as we make it.  Recognizing our 
meetings are long and boring is leading us to change how we do functions.  My view 
is less formality, more attention to club needs, meaningful gatherings and being a 
better voice for clubs.  However, YOU are an integral part of the district organization.  
Our leadership comes from you. 
 
Don’t sell yourself short.  If you have an idea for improvement, voice your opinion at 
your club level, your Zone, Region or district.   
 
Many of our clubs have experienced growth.  To those clubs, thank you and 
congratulations.   Again, this will be our future.  Without growth we have no future. 
 
Keep doing all you can do for your communities. 
 
Lion 1st VDG Ron Edwards 
  

 District Team 
 

District Governor: 
Keith Thomas 
400 12th Street 
Petersburg, IN 47567 
Home: (812) 354-6725 
Cell: (812) 354-4637 
kthomas@threeidesign.com 
 
1st Vice District Governor: 
Ron Edward 
419 Northwood Dr. 
Bedford, IN 47421 
812.275.3139 
Jzwn7h@scglobal.net 
 
2nd Vice District Governor: 
Sheryl Schafer 
432 N Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
Cell: 812.325.7762 
Sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net 
 
Cabinet Secretary-Newsletter: 
PCC Jeff Schafer 
432 N Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
Cell: 812.325.3130 
jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 
 
Cabinet Treasurer 
Richard Kaiser 
1510 Red Leaf Dr. 
Evansville, IN 47712 
H: 812.204.2518 
Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com 
 
Global Membership Chair: 
PDG Glen Georges 
Cell: 812.215.9420 
glengeorges@yahoo.com 
 
Global Leadership Chair: 
PDG Jean Bodensteiner 
Cell: 575.517.7613 
lionjeanb@yahoo.com 
 
Global Service Team Chair: 
PDG Mark Clark 
812.620.1082 
m.d.clark106@gmail.com 
 
LCIF Chairpersons: 
2VDG Ron Edward 
812.275.3139 
Jzwn7h@scglobal.net 

 
 
  
 

1st Vice DG Corner 

mailto:kthomas@threeidesign.com
mailto:Jzwn7h@scglobal.net
mailto:Sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net
mailto:Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com
mailto:Rjkaiser1510@yahoo.com
mailto:lionjeanb@yahoo.com
mailto:m.d.clark106@gmail.com
mailto:Jzwn7h@scglobal.net
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Club Member 
Chandler Steve Williams 

Fayetteville Community David Evans 

Mitchell Ilene Hardman 

Prayer List: 

Our thoughts and prayers are with those Lions and their family members or friends around the world that are sick or in the 
hospital or at home, and all others whose losses were unknown to us at this time.  
 
Please email PDG Phil at plange@twc.com or call or text at 812-677-0500 with names, club and condition of those needing 
prayers. 
 
Lion Doris Bliss               Lion Cindy DeHart        Lion Alex Lange  Alice Lange Lion Helen Carson 
Anita Bottom     Lion Jaline Spurgeon   Lion Bob Evans  Lion Joan Bode PDG Alvetta Wallace 
PDG Phil Lange         Lion Henry Spindler   Lion Harry Martin 
 
 
 

2nd Vice DG Corner 

Hello Fellow Lions, 
 

This month I wanted to talk about Monthly Membership Reports (MMRs) and Service Activity Reports  
(SARs).  The MMRs are how the District, State and International keep up on membership.  It is also  
how the District knows when clubs are having problems with membership.  Some of the clubs are  
turning them in, but we need all the clubs to fill out the MMRs.  Won’t it be great when everyone of our 62 clubs are 
completing MMRs every month? 
 

The SARs show District, State and International all the great things your club is doing and how many people your club is 
serving in your communities.  We have less clubs filling out the SARs than the MMRs.  SARs are also a tool for the district 
because it shows the District Team what each club is doing concerning activities within your club.  Some of our clubs have 
great ideas that other clubs may not have thought about.  As the District Governor visits each club he/she can give some 
ideas that were on the various SARs.  It would be amazing if 100% of all the activities our clubs participate in around the 
district would be shared among our clubs.  
 

The District Team is here to help each club.  Just like in a job, things are easier when we have all the tools.  We need all 
the information we can get.  Let us know if you need help filling out the MMRs or SARs or going on line. The Cabinet 
Secretary PCC Jeff Schafer can help you fill out the reports or access your MyLCI account.      
 

Remember, “We can do it.”  
 
2nd VDG Sheryl Schafer 
sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net 
812-325-7762 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(Continued on Page 4) 

 Send Newsletter 
Art ic les and 

Pictures (w ith 
captions)  by the  end 

of  each month to:  
 

Newsletter Editor: 
CS PCC Jeff Schafer 
432 N. Deer Lake Dr. 
Bloomfield, IN 47424 
Jeff.schafer1@comcast.net 
 
Preferred format for 
articles is .pdf and for pics 
is .jpg. 

We’re on the Web at: 

www.lions25e.org 

Fallen Lions Reported in February 2018  

 

Newsletter, Public Relations & Hoosier Lion 
Some of you have ask the question of who to send information (photos including captions, event flyers & articles) 
to when it comes to the newsletter, public relations and the Hoosier Lion.  Below are the points of contact and 
deadline (if there is one) for each: 
 
25E Newsletter: CS PCC Jeff Schafer, jeff.schafer1@comcast.net.  Deadline by the 25th of each month. 
Public Relations: DG Keith Thomas, kthomas@threeidesign.com.  No deadline. 
Hoosier Lion: Lion Jaline Spurgeon, jaspurg@hotmail.com.  5th of each month. 

mailto:plange@twc.com
mailto:sheryl.schafer1@comcast.net
mailto:Jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
mailto:jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
mailto:kthomas@threeidesign.com
mailto:jaspurg@hotmail.com
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“Secretary’s Challenge” 
 

In February, we had 55% MMRs submitted and a 37% on the Activity Reports submitted. The MMRs 
average went down by 20% and the Activity Reports increased slightly by 5%.  Overall, we completed 19,404 
volunteer hours, collected over 12,530 eyeglasses and 49 hearing aids, raised over $111,700 and donated 
over $33,300 and completed 120 activities.  Keep up the GREAT work in your communities! 
 
Need Help: Call or email CS PCC Jeff Schafer, 812.325.3130, jeff.schafer1@comcast.net anytime! 
 

Let’s keep up the GREAT effort and work! 
 

District 25-E Points Contest (as of February 28, 2018) 
 

Large Clubs (>30 Members)    Small Clubs (<= 30 Members) 
Georgetown  18,375 pts   Petersburg  30,670 pts 
Bedford Eve  17,350 pts   Bloomfield  23,200 pts 
Fayetteville Community 13,625 pts   Bedford Noon  14,450 pts 

Lions Tackle Diabetes 
 

Raising Diabetes Awareness, Preserving Sight 
The World Health Organization estimates that over 422 million people worldwide have diabetes, a 
growing world epidemic that is expected to affect over 642 million by 2040. 
 
Diabetes and Vision Loss 
People with diabetes are at risk of losing sight due to diabetes eye disease.  It is the leading cause 
of new-onset blindness in many countries.  All people with diabetes – both Type 1 and Type 2 – are 
at risk. That’s why everyone with diabetes should get a comprehensive dilated eye exam at least 
once a year.    
 
Diabetes can lead to other possible complications, including heart attack, stroke, kidney failure, leg 
amputation, and nerve damage. In pregnancy, poorly controlled diabetes increases the risk of fetal 
death and other complications. 
 
Lions and Diabetes Awareness 
With these statistics and concerns in mind, Lions have taken action through the Diabetes 
program.  Our work supports diabetes awareness, education, prevention, detection, control, and 
research. 

mailto:jeff.schafer1@comcast.net
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Club Charter Age (Yrs) 

Bloomfield 3/9/1950 68 

Boonville 3/9/1951 67 

Ireland 3/17/1959 59 

Petersburg 3/3/1970 48 

Elbersfeld 3/21/1977 41 

Tell City 3/14/1988 30 

Ramsey 3/29/1989 6 

Central 3/20/2006 12 

Medora Community 3/27/2008 10 

Club Member Sponsor 
Francisco Melinda Dunn Raymond Dunn 

Orleans Thomas Bostic Melanie Smith 

Club Anniversaries 

 

New Members Reported in February – Welcome! 

 

Indiana Lions 
www.Facebook.com/IndianaLions 

District Challenge Done  
 
Congratulations to Lion Patricia Wolf from the Georgetown Lions Club for bringing  
in two members during the January – February 2018 time-period. 
 
The Lion that brings in the most “new members” between now and February 28th (reported in the 
monthly MMR) will get their Friday Night Meet the ID Dinner and the Saturday Luncheon meal paid for 
at the District’s Spring Convention on March 9th and 10th. 

Traveling Trophy 
 

Is there a club out there in the District that can take the Traveling Trophy away 
from the Petersburg Lions?  What does it take to do this?  The points are 
computed by taking the number of Lions from each club times the distance 
traveled for each day at the District Convention.  So, if you have 4 Lions attending 
the “Meet the ID Dinner” on Friday and then stay over or come back to the 
Convention on Saturday, and the distance traveled is 100 miles round trip (RT), 
then that club gets 800 points (= (4 Lions * 100 miles RT) * 2 (number of days)).   
 
So let’s get everyone from your Lion’s Club to attend the District Convention in 
Nashville on March 10 & 11.  Don’t forget to check your mileage when you sign in. 
 

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.lauderparentcouncil.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/12/facebookIcon.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.lauderparentcouncil.org.uk/minutes/&h=237&w=512&tbnid=Wo0YPzWqkC3mNM:&zoom=1&docid=N-wTquDj1n4T2M&ei=8ec1VLroEcGayATYpYCYDg&tbm=isch&ved=0CFIQMygVMBU&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=1337&page=2&start=11&ndsp=23
http://www.facebook.com/IndianaLions
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President’s Message 

As leaders, we’re charged with keeping our districts strong and vital today. But we also have an 
opportunity to make sure that they are positioned for success tomorrow. One of the key ways to achieve 
both is by engaging young people in Lions. Young men and women are eager to serve their 
communities, and they offer substantial benefits to Lions.  
 

- Increasing our service – We can help even more people by inviting young people to serve as 
volunteers and service leaders for club projects.  

- Building our future – We have the opportunity to guide the next great generation of volunteers 
and develop the next great generation of Lions. 

- Raising our visibility – We can raise the visibility of Lions by partnering with local schools or 
community youth groups, and it gives us a great story to tell our communities.  

 

When we invite young people to serve with us, everyone benefits. Young people receive the support they 
need to help put their passion for service in action, and Lions take a step toward increasing their impact 
both today and tomorrow. 
 

You see, I believe that leadership isn’t defined by age. It’s defined by action. Engaging youth in service is 
more than an opportunity. It’s a responsibility that we have as Lions. Encourage your clubs to get young 
people involved so we can amplify the Power of We. 

 
Dr. Naresh Aggarwal  
Your International President 

 

The Centennial Celebration Continues in Las Vegas 

Let’s close our Centennial in style as Lions take the stage at the 101st Annual International 
Convention, June 29-July 3, 2018, in Las Vegas. Join Lion and Leo leaders from more than 
100 countries as they gather in the entertainment capital of the world to celebrate service 
and friendship. Be a part of history as we celebrate our Centennial  
highlights and look forward to our future.  
 
Registration information is now available! 
 

http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCelebrationJan_EN_Email_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=6CEC896E6872C993901828F206EED601&elq=fd8f64d378344d059151e252ed3f8dc3&elqaid=748&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=86
http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCelebrationJan_EN_Email_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=6CEC896E6872C993901828F206EED601&elq=fd8f64d378344d059151e252ed3f8dc3&elqaid=748&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=86
http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/attendees/registration-information.php?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCelebrationJan_EN_Email_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=7456519A5286B6C7519632DDF9AF34B8&elq=fd8f64d378344d059151e252ed3f8dc3&elqaid=748&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=86


 

 

Southwest Indiana Lions Serving 22 Counties! 

      www.lions25e.org 7 

“Racing to Serve” 

 
 

 

  

  

 

Congratulations on Doubling Our Service Goal! 

When we began our Centennial Celebration, Lions accepted the challenge to serve 100 
million people. You not only met the challenge, you went above and beyond—and doubled our 
Centennial Service Challenge goal! Lions have now served 200 million people around the 
world, and we’re not done yet. Watch the video congratulations and be encouraged to keep 
serving and changing lives. Let’s set a new goal to see how many more people we can serve 
by June! 

(Continued from page 1 – Governor’s Corner) 
 

Do you have members that happily attend meetings and work functions but never seem to be 
able to pay their dues?  I know our Lions dues are low compared to several other organizations, but 
some Lions are on a limited income.  In these up and down economic conditions, jobs come and go.  I 
would really hate to lose a great member because they are unable to pay their dues.  In a case like this, 
the club can ask the other members for donations or pay their dues from the administrative account.  
Cherish them! 
 

The last member I want to discuss is the long-time member who has developed health issues.  
Each club should decide what to do in each individual case.  My club, the Petersburg Lions, has 
collected extra dues donated by the other members to pay the sick member’s dues for them.  We feel 
they have served the club and community for years and we want to show the member how much we 
care for them and have enjoyed serving with them.   
 

Please remember these thoughts are just my opinion.  My hope is that even though this may mean less 
members in our clubs, a more accurate accounting of available volunteers will help your club move in a 
positive direction.  Maybe this will lead the clubs to develop a list of qualities they are looking for in future 
members and then begin finding people in their community that fit those qualities.   
 
Racing to Serve, DG Keith 
 

Governor’s Corner  
 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/news-media/videos/videos.php?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCelebrationJan_EN_Email_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&id=gFiLgF&elqTrackId=BE528EC0D36BBED1A95283FE600D0A97&elq=fd8f64d378344d059151e252ed3f8dc3&elqaid=748&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=86
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Hoosier Lion Survey 
A special committee was formed to evaluate/review the “The Hoosier Lion” and solicit Lions throughout the State of 
Indiana on their thoughts/opinions about the newspaper.  Below is the link for an on-line survey.  The survey is completely 
anonymous, and the State Committee would like all responses back by March 31, 2018. 

https://surveyhero.com/c/51650fc 

Thanks, DG Keith Thomas  
 

District 25-E Special Project’s Raffle Tickets 
 

Don't forget the Special Projects raffle ends Friday, March 9 at the close of the Friday 
evening "Meet the ID" dinner.  The drawing will be held during the Spring Convention on 
Saturday, March 10. This is a change from prior years.  You may give or send your ticket 
stubs, money, and unsold tickets to any of the Special Projects Trustees (CT Richard Kaiser, 
PCC Jeff Schafer, or Lion Sue Leffler) or any of the district officers. Ticket stubs and 
money must be received on or by March 9.   
 
Ticket stubs received after March 9 will be held for next year's raffle. The club will be eligible 
for a Special Projects grant next year (2018-19). 
 
 

District 25-E Notable Location Challenge 
 

Back in the October newsletter, I asked about the ‘gems’ around the district.  Erica and 
I enjoyed visiting historical sites, natural wonders, or other notable locations.  Anyone who knows me, I am a fan of 
Weird Al and one of my favorite songs is the “The Biggest Ball of Twine in Minnesota”.    So please email me your  
                         local gems like the Jug Rock, Elvis-O-Rama, the Tupperware Museum, the Boll Weevil Monument,  
                         Mecca of Albino Squirrels, covered bridges, and other strange and  
                         hopefully fun local attractions at kthomas@threeidesign.com with the 
                         subject line of gems in the district.   
 
                         DG Keith Thomas 

https://surveyhero.com/c/51650fc
mailto:kthomas@threeidesign.com
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                      APPROACHIING the STRETCH in LCIF 
 
Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) is focusing on Child Cancer this coming year.  
 There are a large number of incidents of cancer in children worldwide.  In my own church 
 family we lost a young boy to cancer.  He had a protracted illness and was treated in  
several parts of the country because of the severity.  Eventually the cancer won, but the  
need for research, treatments, care, and financial aid lives on.  Our donations will make it possible for many of these 
affected children to receive the care they need. It was recently discovered elephants don’t get cancer.  You might ask 
what does that have to do with children.  DNA is the answer.  Elephants have an excess of certain cells that destroy 
cancer forming cells; thousands more than in humans. Our DNA chain may be altered to produce these.  
 

Let’s help LCIF to assist in the advancement of this new technology combatting cancer in our children. 
 

Donations in our district continue to grow painfully slowly. Through the end of January donations from 24 clubs have 
donated a total of $9,515.22.  Four months remain to reach our goal of $12,000.00.  A goal to help fund projects 
needed to help those with serious needs.  Should we be successful in reaching our goal, let us not be complacent.  Our 
goal is the smallest in the state and has been for three years.  
 

Thank you for your LCIF support and all you do for your communities. 
 

Lion Ron Edwards 
1st VDG District 25 E 
LCIF Co – Coordinator District 25 E 

LCIF: Celebrating 50 Years of Extraordinary Service 

 
                     Lions serve, and for 50 years, Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) has been supporting   
                     that service. We launched LCIF50.org to celebrate LCIF’s 50th Anniversary. Here you’ll find  
                     videos, photos, stories and a series of online contests that focus on the Foundation’s important 
                     work. Get in on the fun and enter the Together We Can Contest at LCIF50.org. And don’t forget  
                     that your LCIF donations count towards the Centennial Service Challenge. If your club wants to  
                     earn a higher-level patch, plan to add a donation to your activities! 

 

 
Hello Lions, 

The District Picnic will be on June 16, 2018 and it will be at the Fayetteville Community Lions Clubhouse.  

More details in future newsletter.  Please mark your calendar and “SAVE THE DATE.” 

Thanks, DG Keith 

 

http://lcif50.org/?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCelebrationJan_EN_Email_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=D747B0F58ED2CFBF50FFC7B6C2E364E6&elq=fd8f64d378344d059151e252ed3f8dc3&elqaid=748&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=86
http://lcif50.org/?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCelebrationJan_EN_Email_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=2E43C1A79C09C25405EF40C91D7DDD18&elq=fd8f64d378344d059151e252ed3f8dc3&elqaid=748&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=86
https://www.lcif.org/EN/support-our-work/donate-now.php?utm_campaign=5603_CentennialCelebrationJan_EN_Email_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=A9F674CEAD3BC2FAF8BF05D5A7C84AE4&elq=fd8f64d378344d059151e252ed3f8dc3&elqaid=748&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=86
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  Seymour Noon Lions Club 

Past District Governor Frank Ruane (right) receives a 
Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship Award from PDG Bill 
Willis, of the French Lick-West Baden Lions Club, at the 
February 8th meeting of the Seymour Noon Lions Club.  Lion 
Frank serves as the Southern Indiana District 25-E 
Chairperson of Operation KidSight and as the District 
Parliamentarian.  The award represents a $1,000 contribution 
made by the French Lick-West Baden Lions Club in Frank’s 
name following an auction to raise money for the Lions Clubs 
International Foundation (LCIF).  LCIF helps improve lives 
around the world having made grants of more than $1 billion 
to combat vision problems, responding to major catastrophes 
and providing valuable life skills to youth.  On April 7th the 
Seymour Noon Lions Club celebrates its 38th year of service 
to the Seymour Community. 
 
Photos submitted by PDG Bill Willis 
 

LD Thor Update – PCC CS Jeff Schafer 

Above Photo: Saying good-bye to LD Thor during 
our visit to LDFB (2VDG Sheryl).  
 
Right Photo: Leader Dogs and clients while 
attending their 26 days training class at the warm 
weather training facilities in Florida.  All Leader Dogs 
were being trained for Blind-Deaf clients.  There 
must be something more interesting than the 
photographer since he is looking to the right… That’s 
our Thor! 
Photo by PCC Jeff Schafer & Johnny Roy Jeans 
 

 

LD Thor and Johnny Roy Jeans 

Saying Good-Bye 

FLD Jordy 

LD Thor will be living & working in Tacoma, Washington 
with Johnny Roy Jeans 
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Brown County Lions Club 

For their Valentine's dinner at Brown County Lions 

Club the Barbershop Quartet Jordan River Crossing 

sang love songs to them! 

Photo by Lion Mariea Hoefling 
 

 

PDG Dale Leffler 

Oakland City Lions 

PDG Dale Leffler (Oakland City Lions) pictured above at the Indiana State Office in Indianapolis on February 19 honoring him 

for 50 years of service as Volunteer Firefighter. Above left photo is in the House of Representatives. Bottom left is on the 

stairs at the Indiana State Office.  Right photo is PDG Dale Leffler and Lion Sue Leffler. A reception is being planned for 

March 18 at the Oakland City Community Center starting at 2pm CST.  -Photos by Lion Sue Leffler 
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District 25-E Slate of Officers – Project Trustees 

For 2018-2019 
 

Below are the candidates that have brought their names forward for each position indicated  
and will be on our District 25-E voting ballot at our upcoming convention in March. 

 
 

  Position Name 

District Governor 1st VDG Ronald Edwards 

1st Vice District Governor 2nd VDG Sheryl Schafer 

2nd Vice District Governor Vacant 

Cancer Control Trustee PDG Mark Clark 

Indiana Lions Eye & Tissue Bank 
Trustee 

PDG Robert Kamman 

Speech & Hearing Trustee Lion Donna Robinson 

Leader Dog Trustee Lion Dustin Williams 

Indiana School for the Blind & 
Visually Impaired Trustee 

Lion Jeff Cooper 

Indiana Lions Foundation & 
Holding Corp. Trustee 

Lion Sandy Ruane 

District Special Projects Trustee DG Keith Thomas 
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District 25-E Convention Agenda 
The Season’s Lodge  March 9-10-11, 2018   560 Hwy 46 S., Nashville, IN 
 

Date/Time  Item     Location 
Friday, March 9  

6:00pm  “Meet the ID” Dinner  Parkview Church of the Nazarene 

 

Date/Time  Item     Location/Speaker 
Saturday, March 10 

8:00-2:00  Delegate Registration/Sign in Locust Rooms #3 & 4 

8:00-3:00  Project Displays & Silent Auction Locust Rooms #3 & 4 

8:30   Opening Session    

Call to order    DG Keith Thomas 

   Invocation    Lion Cal Biddle 

   Pledge    1VDG Ron Edwards  

   God Bless America   2VDG Sheryl Schafer 

Roll Call    CS PCC Jeff Schafer 

Secretary Report   CS PCC Jeff Schafer 

Treasurer’s Report    CT Richard Kaiser 

9:00   Committee Reports    (Please limit reports to 3 minutes) 

   Global Leadership   PDG Jean Bodensteiner 

   Global Membership   PDG Glen Georges 

   Special Project   CT Richard Kaiser 

   Indiana Lions Foundation  Lion Sandy Ruane 

   VisionFirst    PDG Robert Kamman 

   Speech and Hearing  Lion Donna Robinson 

   Leader Dog    Lion John Spurgeon 

   ISBVI     PDG Frank Ruane 

9:30   Short Break and Tail Twisting 

   Women’s Membership  Lion Sue Ahlbrand 

Law Camp    Lion Bill Schulz 

   Vision Screening Project  PDG Frank Ruane 

   Diabetes Awareness  Lion Gary Reed 

   LCIF     PDG Gary Ochs 

   International Convention  PDG Gary Ochs 

2018 State Convention  PDG Kathy Lozier 

10:15   Emergency Preparedness  PDG Dale Leffler 

10:30   Getting the Conversation Started PDG Glen Georges 

11:00   The Value of Social Media  Lion Erin Beck 

11:25   Special Presentations 
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Date/Time  Item      Location/Speaker 
11:45-1:00  Lunch      Locust Rooms #3 & 4 

   Tail Twisting 

1:00-1:30  Key Note Speech with ID Bruce Beck   

1:45   Awards      

2:00   Improved Retention by Leadership ID Bruce Beck    

2:15   Memorial Service    Lion Cal Biddle 

3:00 Nominations and Elections   PDG Kathy Wilcox   

3:20 Live Auction of Lake House   2VDG Sheryl Schafer 

 Silent Auction Winners 

3:40   Traveling Trophy Presentation  

3:45   Election Results    PDG Kathy Wilcox  

 

4:00   Closing Session & Adjournment   

 

4:00 - 5:00  Honorary Committee Meeting   

 

1. Local time is Eastern Standard Time (EST). 
2. Morning and afternoon breaks will be taken at appropriate times depending on reports. 
3. Dress attire will be normal Lions apparel except for those District Officers (DG, VDGs) for all events. 
4. Deadline for registration is March 1 to ensure we have a correct meal count for all meals. 
5. The fourth Cabinet meeting will be at the State Convention at the Horizon Convention Center in 

Muncie on April 28, 2018.  We look forward to seeing everyone there. 
 

Subject: Official Call for Annual District 25-E Convention 

 
1. The Lions of District 25-E are hereby notified that the 2018 District 25-E Convention will be held at 

The Season’s Lodge, 560 SR Hwy 46 West in Nashville, Indiana on Saturday, March 1 0, 2018 
starting at 8:30am.  There will be a “Meet the ID Dinner” on Friday, March 9 at 6pm to meet the 
Keynote Speaker, International Director Bruce Beck (Minnesota). 
 

2. As part of the Convention, the delegates will be electing the 2018-2019 District Governor, 1st Vice-
District Governor, 2nd Vice-District Governor and Directors/Trustees to serve on the Indiana Lions 
Cancer Control, the Indiana Lions Eye Bank, the Indiana Lions Speech and  Hearing, the Indiana 
Lions for Leader Dog, the Lions for the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired, the 
Indiana Lions Foundation, and the District Special Projects for the term running from 201 8-2021. 
 

3. Anyone desiring to have their name placed into nomination for any of these positions must have a 
letter of intent from the candidate and a letter of endorsement from the candidate’s home Lions Club 
received by PDG Kathy Wilcox (601 Walnut St., Rockport, IN 47635 or email: 
jw.kw1970@yahoo.com) no less than thirty (30) days prior to the Convention (February 8, 2018). 

 

 
 

mailto:jw.kw1970@yahoo.com
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Your ISBVI Lion Trustees are sponsoring a work day at the school in Indianapolis on Saturday, 
May 19, 2018.  This is a great opportunity for you/family/friends to walk the walk and put our  “We 
Serve” motto into action.  Our schedule for the day will be: 

➢ 8:30  am              Registration and donuts (of course!) 
➢ 9 am – 1 pm       Morning work Session  
➢ 1 pm                     Lunch (provided by the school) 
➢ After Lunch        Tour of the School for those interested 
➢ After lunch         Afternoon work session until done 

 

Come and help us beautify and improve this campus!  Interested?   Contact… 

Lion Charlie Crawford 

260-359-9086 

charliec32@cinergymetro.net 

It’s a great day of fun, hard work and camaraderie and a chance to meet other Lions from around 

the state as well as visit this beautiful campus. This is one of your Lions State Projects…..take a 

few hours to help beautify and improve it.  You’ll get great satisfaction from doing so….and of 

course, a free lunch!   Hope to see you there.   

PDG Pat Short  - Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:charliec32@cinergymetro.net
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Indiana Lions Law Camp 

Date and Location for 2018 LIONS / ISP Law Camps 
 

Cost $150 -- Applications should be received 2 weeks prior to Camp 
 

Boys & Girls entering 5, 6, 7 & 8th Grades 
 
Anderson University, Anderson, Indiana          June 27 – June 30 (Wednesday – Saturday) 
Vincennes University, Vincennes, Indiana        June 20 – June 23 (Wednesday – Saturday) 
 
Career Camps: $250 Week Long 
Trine University Career Camp   July 8 - 13 
Vincennes University Career Camp   July 8 - 13 
University of Indianapolis Career Camp  July 15 - 20 
 
More info at www.Trooper.org 
 
Note:  click on camps (this site is for students paying their own way...using this link will cost an additional 
$5. 
 
For students being paid for by a Lions Club print a PDF version of the Camp application at 
www.trooper.org but please Note:  There has been a problem with this site printing the PDF version.  It 
requires a google email address and an account password to get it to print!  The ISP is working to correct 
this issue. 
 
Lions Law Camp applications for printing are available by clicking on printable forms on the Indiana Lions 
MD25 web site at: 
 
http://e-district.org/userfiles/602/file/ISP%20Law%20Camp%20Registration%20forms.pdf  
 
or you can access the registration form from our website at www.lions25e.org.  All applications should be 
received 2 weeks prior to Camp. 
 
This is a great Camp for all age groups.  Be sure to attend the seminar at Lions State Convention April 28, 
2018 or call if you have any questions. 
 
PDG Betty Weist 
765-623-3553 
P.O. Box41 
Markleville, Ind.  46056 
 
PID Linda Tincher,   
812-240-0545 
PO Box 158 
Riley, IN 47871 

 

 

 

 

http://www.trooper.org/
http://www.trooper.org/
http://e-district.org/userfiles/602/file/ISP%20Law%20Camp%20Registration%20forms.pdf
http://www.lions25e.org/
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Bulletin No. 6 by PDG Gary Ochs, Chairperson 
Looking ahead to the 2018 Lions International Convention during June 29 – July 3rd 
in Las Vegas, Nevada. Here’s what we know now (2/28/2018): 

❖ George W. Bush is one of the keynote speakers. 

❖ Grand Prize Drawing to win a trip to Milan, Italy, to attend the 2019 International 

Convention! Winner must be present, and the name will be announced at one of the 

plenary sessions. 

❖ International Show, Starring Cirque Dreams - Saturday June 30th. A thrilling and 

dazzling evening awaits with a special performance by Cirque Dreams featuring 

acrobatics, music and more! 

❖ The parade is on Saturday. June 30th, step off at 8:30 a.m. from 4th Street between 

Bonneville Ave. and Stewart Ave. Indiana’s number is 73 and the parade route is just 

under a mile long. Convention shuttle buses will drop off near 3rd and Charleston. 

More information to follow. 

Please attend the Lions of Indiana 2018 State Convention in Muncie, Indiana and learn more 

about your Las Vegas International Convention during the Seminar on Saturday, April 28th at 

3:30 p.m. for brochures, shirts, hats and much more.  

Remember, Regular registration now is January 13 through March 31, 2018; and 

late registration is April 1, 2018.  If you’ve not registered yet, Don’t Wait!  
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So, it’s your first time in Vegas? Perfect! We can help you plan a trip. 
 

Vegas is a place unlike any other city in the world. Where else can you go from Paris’ Eiffel Tower, 
to the canals of Venice, to downtown New York City in just a few blocks? With endless 
possibilities, knowing what to bring to Vegas isn’t always straightforward. But we’re here to help 
you prepare and be your checklist’s jump-start to think of the things you may not have thought of! 
Alright, let’s do this! 
 

Your trip starts on the plane. If you want to arrive feeling your best, prepare to hit the town. Here 
are a few travel ideas to get you started on the right foot. 
 

− Lip balm, earplugs, hand sanitizer, eye drops. The climate there (as well as on airplanes) is very 
dry, so be sure to keep your lips, hands and eyes moisturized. 
 

− Leave space in your carry-on and suitcase for souvenirs. Vegas is almost overwhelming with 
shopping opportunities, from small souvenir shops to high-end fashion retailers, so you’ll want 
some extra space. 
 

− Shoes for walking, shoes for show. We can’t emphasize this enough. Be prepared with the 
proper and appropriate footwear. Visitors can do a lot of walking around there, from strolling the 
Strip to hiking the surrounding areas, so you’ll need the right shoes. But then, there are nice 
restaurants and clubs where hiking gear won’t quite cut it. Pack smart and be prepared for both. 
 

− Bring a light sweater or blazer. You read that right. You might just need a warm cover while 
you’re there. Oh, sure, it’s plenty warm outside, but the casinos are not stingy with the A/C, so be 
prepared. 
 

− Sun hat. It should be no surprise that the weather there tends to be warm and sunny. A good 
(and cute!) sun hat could be your most underrated trip-saver. Whether walking the Strip, sitting by 
the pool or out for a hike, keeping the sun off your head is key to keeping your energy level up so 
you can keep on going! 

  

Lions Club International Convention (LCICon) 2018 
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DG Keith Thomas 
400 12

th
 Street 

Petersburg, IN 47567 

The Power of We 
Lions District 25E  

March 2018 Newsletter 

The Luxor Hotel & Casino – The Location at LCICon 2018 for the Indiana Lions 

 


